Liberal Studies Committee Meeting

October 14, 2004

1st Floor Lounge Gordon Hall

3:15 p.m.

Present:  M. Sadler, B.G. Wilson, F. Slack, S. Deutschlander, H. Hoffsommer,
Y. Asamoah, M. Getz,  C. Young
Excused:  M. Collins, C. Zoni, J. Myers
Minutes from 10/7 approved on a Deutschlander/Young motion. 
Reviewed the revisions forwarded by Dr. Eric Rubenstein for the PHIL 420 syllabus.  On a Wilson/Getz motion approved Dr. Eric Rubenstein for Type I Professor Commitment writing approval.

Reviewed SAFE 488 Internship and discussed issues related to the value/challenges of internship courses being designated as writing intensive. On a Young/Hoffsommer motion approved SAFE 488 as a Type II department writing course (yes-7; no-0; abstention-1).
Reviewed a Type III request from Dr. Thomas Slater for ENGL 460 The Jesus Story on Film.  The committee recommends the following:

1) need syllabus of record format including catalog description and course objectives, 2) need an introduction describing the nature of the writing expected in the course, 3) evaluation methods, grading criteria (accumulation of points) and the summary writing chart need to be congruent, 4) how does a student know what to expect in terms of writing, is there a maximum number of points? or what constitutes an A, B, etc., 5) participation policy seems obscure, 6) how are the opportunities for revision structured, 7) include one or two sample assignments and the criteria for grading that assignment. 
Action tabled until revisions are addressed and Dr. Slater will be invited to attend the meeting when this proposal is on the LSC agenda. 
There was a brief discussion about the meaning/significance of the signature of the chairperson and dean on the cover sheet of writing proposals. The signature is not meant to be a judgment of the value of the proposal or whether the proposal meets the established criteria, but rather acknowledgement that it is advancing and an opportunity to address any resource implications if the proposal has any such implications. It seems inappropriate for a chairperson or dean to make a single minded decision on a proposal and withhold a signature without the opportunity for the proposal to be reviewed by the appropriate established curriculum body. 
Meeting adjourned 4:10 pm
